8:00pm  3/3/2010  DEP#93-313

Dillis and Ducharme appearing for DERMCO – 2 single family homes on Mason Rd with Driveway crossing a wetland resource

New plan in 1-20 scale

About 30 acres left from the pieces Mike Dermody had on Simonds Rd. 

Will be spanning the crossing for the driveway.  The only other section in the buffer zone is a piece of the driveway and some grading for one of the septic systems.

The crossing will be constructed with a metal spanner.  Will construct a footing on either side of the wetland.  Applicant says that this is a finger of a wetland and not a stream.

Would like specifications for how the footing will be done, storing of materials, and how the digging and protecting of the area will be done.

Run off from the driveway is now planned to travel along the side of the road across rip rap.  Will look at trying an alternative to the rip rap that might be more friendly for the home owner to clean.

Lot 2 cannot be build until there is a cert of compliance on lot 1.

Note on the plan that if over an acre is opened up that the EPA – SWWP

Would want to have the SWPPP draft at the time of the pre-construction visit.

The drop inlet is at the top of the two pipes that cross the drive.  The vertical pipe is 24” and the outlet pipe is 12”.  There is a grate across the otp of the inlet.  Operation and maintenance schedule will be provided for inclusion with the OOC so can get recorded at the register and never expires.

Water crossed the culvert and then goes to a retention basin – 2 ft deep – 15x30 – takes all the water from the driveway – which at that point will be slanted towards the berm.

Would like to have the spots that the wetland sheets were submitted for marked on the plan.

No abutter maps for this filing? No.

Would like to see a phased development for this site.  Get the retention basin and the berms

Driveway will be paved.

Pay attention to the work schedule – should be done during dry period.

Temporary entrance to be built that will knock off dirt from the truck tires.

Motion to Continue the hearing to 1st Wed in April 7th  @ 8:00– unanimous in favor

9:07pm 

